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                              Home Health Payment                           
House Amendment #364  

FY 2013 Budget Fact Sheet
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Language: inserting after the word "Income" the following words:- “provided further, that funding from this item shall be provided for the purpose of recruitment and retention of home health nurses in accordance with 114.3 CMR 50.00, and that said funds authorized herein shall be restorative to said regulation prior to its amendment made in accordance with MGL c. 29 § 9C and effective December 1, 2008, and shall be in addition to any amount appropriated in this item for the purpose of providing Title XIX services to patients; and provided further that the funds authorized herein shall be eligible for federal financial participation”; and in said item by striking the figure “2,763,630,662” and inserting in place thereof the following figure “2,770,730,662”.






~MassHealth Senior Care Account (4000-0600)
Purpose: This budget language seeks to restore the MassHealth rate for home health nursing visits past 60 days of care to the payment level prior to December 1, 2008 so that patients with the most severe conditions can have their care continued and remain independent at home.
Background: At present, visiting nurse/home health agencies that provide services to MassHealth patients who need care longer than 60 days are being paid less than half of what a nursing visit costs.  

Rates of payment for home health services have been frozen since 2007; and effective December 1 of 2008, MassHealth created a new payment structure that further reduced the rate for home health nursing visits past 60 days of care by 20 percent. 

This proposal does not ask for any increase to other home health rates, but merely returns the home health nursing visit rate to the level set in 2007 making it consistent before and after 60 days of care.
Reasoning: Home health care is a cost-effective service that allows seniors as well as the mentally and physically infirm to remain independent in their homes where they are most comfortable and at a lesser expense to their families and the Commonwealth. 

· The Division of Health Care Finance & Policy (DHCFP) provided no statistical data evidencing that home health services past 60 days are any less costly. 

· The former CEO of Home Health VNA of Lawrence, MA Joan Hull testified at a DHCFP public hearing on this rate cut on January 22, 2009 stating that, “44% of all skilled nursing visits to Mass Health recipients take place after 60 days. 10% of all our Mass Health skilled nursing visits over 60 days are to treat surgical wounds where the average number of days is 146 – 86 days over the arbitrary 60… A reduction in the rate after 60 consecutive days provides a disincentive to keep patients out of the hospital.”  

· According to Rey Spadoni, President and CEO of the VNA of Boston, the agency loses more than $90 every time a nurse is sent out on a Medicaid/MassHealth visit. The VNA of Boston provided nearly 250,000 home care visits to over 13,300 patients in 2009.
Cost: As a result of this amendment, the state budget will increase by $7 million, but the actual cost to the state under MassHealth would only be $3.5 million after the federal match 
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